



School Newsletter

8th February 2019

Christian Value: Courage Learning Behaviour: Drive

Worship Theme: Reflecting on Light

Issue: 16

A HUGE thank you to everyone who has contributed to such a fabulous well being week. The week ran at the same time it was the

'National Children's Mental Health Week' across the country. It has been a really successful week and the children have been involved in so many activities. We are very proud to be working in such a fabulous community! Thank you to...

Sarah & Zoe for the massage workshops

Rosy & Kerry for the yoga workshops

Michelle for the anxiety workshop

Emma from The Well

Dr Monica & Lisa for the mental health workshops

Sarah, Sita & Ann for the NSPCC workshops

Joe & Will for the skipping workshops

Tom for the guitar gig in assembly

Raffy & Gabriel for raising £125 for the fund

Jill for the energy bar recipe

Jo for the organisation within school

Rachel & Cassie

.. & all the other parents/carers who came in to help make the toast, baked or brought in cakes



To all who supported us in donating to Cancer Research by purchasing your child's photographs The photographers donated 50p from each order was donated to the charity. Our donation amounted to a fantastic £98.50. Thank you, a very worthy cause.

This Week's Reminder

Parents' Meetings - 12th & 13th February 2019

Please see below for waiting areas and meeting areas:

Foundation

Meetings will take place in the classrooms. Please wait in the bay

Year 1

Meetings will take place in 1H. Please wait in 1L.

Year 2

Meetings will take place in 2L Please wait in 2W.

Year 3

Meetings will take place in 3MR. Please wait in 3AB.

Year 4

Meetings will take place in 4N. Please wait in 4W.

Year 5

Meetings will take place in 5P. Please wait in 5C.

Year 6

Meetings will take place in 6H. Please waiting 6S

Access via the main gates on Hillcrest Avenue only and then via the school office.



Children are awarded House Points for effort, achievement and kindness to others. This week's points totals are

> Welton = 2001 Morrison = 1326 Wilfrid = 1627 Ireland = 1906



At KPS we believe that good manners are essential and the teaching of these is at the centre of our curriculum. This week 3AB and 1H have been recognised as having the best manners in school.



Every day your child spends in school really matters. This week's attendance superstars

are:

4N with 96.77% **1H** with 99.23% and

FSW with 98.15%



Year 6 - Artic Experience Talk

As part of our Frozen Kingdoms topic, on the 29th of January, Year 6 were lucky enough to have a visit from Mr Stimpson who came in to tell us about his experience of the Arctic during his world recordbreaking 2015 Wooden Spoon Arctic Rugby Challenge. He brought along some of the most vital equipment required and laid it down for us to see. During the talk, he told us about all the amazing things he was able to do while in the Arctic: some funny like, "Don't mix up the poo and snow shovels!"; and some life saving, like "Remember to pack your shotgun in case of Polar Bear attacks." Also, he told us how important it was as a team to walk in a straight line and stay in a group in case one of you fell through the ice. If this ever happened, the person behind would have to be in diving distance of their sledge and the same for everyone behind. With regards to food, it came freeze-dried and they had to stop regularly for snacks- incredibly, they had to eat 6000 -9000 calories a day! Year 6 learnt lots and many of us have been inspired to try and break our own world records thank you Mr Stimpson.

MAKE TIME DAILY FOR YOUR WELL-BEING

Diary Dates

11.02.2019 - KPA Film Night

12.02.2019 - Parents Evening

13.02.2019 - Parents Evening

14.02.2019 - Yr 5/6 Rice Bowl Football Quarter Final

14.02.2019 - KS2 Cross County Races

15.02.2019 - Last day of term

25.02.2019 - Back to School

28.02.2019 - **1**H visit to Ernest Cook

28.02.2019 - Year 5 Space Camp

01.03.2019 - Year 4 Family Worship 9:10

07.03.2019 - Year 5 Space Camp

07.03.2019 - **1**L visit to Ernest Cook

14.03.2019 - 1RT visit to Ernest Cook



Year 6

Zachary & Amrit

Year 5

Kara & Rowan

Year 4

Jeannie & Rory

Year 3

Ollie

Year 2

Seth

Year 1

Daisy & Maya

EYFS

Dhyan

CHILDLINE

For children who want to someone to talk to.

TEL: 0800 1111

Or write to: CHILDLINE Freepost 1111 London N10BR

PARENTLINE

Tel: 0800 800 2222

Parentsupport@familylives.co.uk

Parentline is run by Family Lives, a National charity set up to respond to the needs of families, particularly parents and other adult carers.



Opportunity to Run Cross Country

The PE team would like to invite all KS2 children to take part in the cross country races taking place at Market Harborough Leisure Centre on 14th February. Children will run a distance of approx 1km. Please speak to school office for a consent letter with all information and timing.

We look forward to see you there.